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INTRODUCTORY REMARKS

1.
The meeting was called to order at 0815 hrs on 13 Aug 03.

OPENING COMMENTS

2.
Col Giguère welcomed all in attendance and requested that all members introduce themselves.  Col Giguère spoke on the aim of the BOD and the importance of the decisions that would be made and how they affect the whole Branch.

	REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES


	ACTION BY

	3.
Para 46 – WWI Monument.  A cheque was sent in Mar 03 to the Juno Beach Memorial Monument Fund.  The inscription on the Donor Brick will read, “RCEME/GEMRC ARTE ET MARTE”.  In Jun 03, a letter and a receipt was received to confirm that the donation was received.


	

	4.
Para 64 – Lifetime Membership.  It was decided that a yearly draw for a Lifetime membership into the EME Br Fund would be made.  The first draw took place during EX BLUEBELL 2003.  


	

	NEW BUSINESS


	

	5.
Bursaries and Scholarships.  Due to the limited time available for the BOD meeting, the Br Adjt’s Office forwarded a package containing applications to all BOD members before the meeting.  The 2003 award winners are:  


	

	a. Scholarship – Nicole Jackson, Carley Thomas, Krista Johnson, and Lise Melanson; and 

b. Bursaries – Stephanie Blair, Angela Weaver, Hazel Dixon and Callista Prosser.

Admin Note:  Br Adjt’s Office will prepare and fwd a letter to all applicants.


	Br Adjt

	6.
Concerns were voiced that not enough time was allowed to review the files.  It was decided that if this method is used next year that the applications will be forwarded earlier so additional time may be allowed for a complete review of all applications by BOD members.


	

	7.
The issue of incomplete applications and concerns that even more applications could be received next year was addressed.  It is proposed that the application itself include a paragraph listing all criteria that is used when selecting successful applications.


Admin Note:  Admin Cmte will amend the application to include all criteria and 
present an updated version at the next meeting.


	Admin Cmte

	EME BR FUND FINANCIAL

8.
Financial Update.  The Balance Sheet and Income Statements were presented and reviewed.  The GICs (original $80K - seed monies) have been moved to the EME Heritage Project and are now reflected in that accounting system.  The loan to the EME Heritage Project is reflected on the Balance Sheet for tracking purposes.

9.
Budget Update.  The 2003 budget was presented as at Jul 03.  The increased  membership to the Fund as well as the increase in the amount of accoutrements issued were discussed .  

10.
GICs.  Currently the EME Br maintains the following GICs:

a. Friends of the EME Museum initially invested $5,000.00 in Apr 02, now worth $5,207.49; and

b.
EME Hertiage Project has the initial $80K GICs, now worth $94,483.35.


	

	11.
The Admin Cmte presented a plan to purchase GICs for the Br Fund.  It was proposed that $5K could safely be invested into GICs.  This would leave sufficient funds to cover all other Br Fund commitments.  All BOD members agreed to purchase a GIC with a one year term.


Admin Note:  Br Adjt Office purchased the GIC on 19 Aug 03.
	Br Adjt


	EME BRANCH KIT SHOP  

12.
Financial Update.  The Balance Sheet and Income Statement were presented.  A decline in sales has occured since the PATs have moved to PRETC and since the EME Br Kit Shop (Kit Shop) Manager position became a part-time/secondary duty.  Funding for all Home Station Ops is scarce and it is not likely that the Kit Shop Manager position will ever be funded for full-time employment. 


	

	13.
Allocation of Funds.  Questions regarding how the amount allocated to CFSEME is calculated were addressed.  It was explained that this amount is a percentage of the purchases made in the Kit Shop by persons who are not EME Br Fund members.  The last Audit team recommended that no funds be transferred to CFSEME or to the EME Br Fund until the end of each year.  This recommendation would ensure that the Kit Shop does not operate at a negative balance as it had in the past.


Admin Note:  The transfer of monies to both CFSEME & the Branch Fund has 
started already .

14.
Accounts Receivable.  A review the Accounts Receivable for satellite Kit Shops indicated that some are over their allocated amounts.  All Area Reps are to contact their Kit Shops and remind them to remain within their account limits.


	Area Reps

	15.
Audit.  An official NPF audit of the Kit Shop will not be done by NPF pers as is not in their mandate to audit non-profit organizations.  Maj Janelle, as the Head of the audit team for year 02, spoke on the importance of having an official audit done.  The Admin Cmte will investigate costs for an accounting firm to be hired and/or if a financial expert could accompany the audit team for year 03.  

16.
Bank Book.  The recommendation to obtain a bank book for the Kit Shop account is not feasible.  Currently the Kit Shop operates a business account that sends out a statement at the end of each month.  If the account was to be changed to include a bank book, service charges on the account could rise.  Maj Janelle explained why the audit team made this recommendation.  Since the audit, other accounting procedures have been changed which makes this recommendation invalid.


	Admin Cmte

	17.
On-Line Shopping.  Currently a form of on-line shopping is available on the Intranet and Internet.  An order can be submitted by sending an e-mail to the Kit Shop.  The Kit Shop Manager will verify the order and then contact the member to give a total cost and to arrange for payment and delivery of the order.  


	

	18.
Credit Card Payment.  The option of paying by credit card for on-line purchases was investigated.  It has been determined that further financial costs would be incurred if this option is chosen.  Currently, most of the sales for the Kit Shop are coming from on-line orders.  The Admin Cmte will investigate whether a credit card can be used as a method of payment only after the order has been confirmed.


	Admin Cmte

	WEB SITES

19.
Intranet.  With the loss of funding for Home Station Ops, the ISO position is no longer manned and no updates have been made to the site since May 03.  The site is quickly becoming outdated and runs the risk of being removed from the Borden site if it is not kept current.  Br Adv will request that DLESS maintain this site also.


	Br Adv

	20.
Internet.  DLESS has taken on the responsibility of hosting and maintaining the EME Br Internet Site.  Currently the English site is complete and the French site is only missing a few translations.  DLESS has a mandate that no website will be placed on its server until all information is available in both official languages.


	

	21.
Delays have been experienced due to the lack of personnel available in the Br Adjt’s Office to action translation requirements.  It is estimated that the Internet Site will be up and running by 30 Sep 03.  Upon completion of the site, Br Adjt Office will forward the new Internet link to all Area Reps and Sr Appointments.


Admin Note:  
Due to lack of personnel in the Br Adjt’s Office, the Site will not be 


available until 15 Nov 03.


	Br Adjt

	22.
The Br Adv reiterated the importance of having and maintaining both of these sites.  They should be used to maximize communication between EME Br pers, the Associations and the public sector.  The Admin Cmte is to investigate whether both sites are necessary 

or if just one can be used, to canvas for volunteers for managing the Intranet site and to report on the number of hits both French and English.  To be discussed at the next meeting.


Admin Notes:

a. one site (Internet) could be maintained with a link to an Intranet site for sensitive information (member dbase);

b. Cpl Falle from 3 ASG has volunteered to manage an Intranet site if required; and

c. the number of hits (Home Page only) to the Intranet site in Jul 03 were:  English – 1540 and French – 121.


	Admin 

Cmte

	23.
All site amendments are to be forwarded to the Br Adjt Office for review and translation if required.  All efforts are to be made to submit any additions or amendments in bilingual format.


	

	EME ANNIVERSARY BUTTONS

24.
A presentation of the costs associated with changing the EME Anniversary Button to a Lapel Pin for the 60th Anniversary was presented.  After discussion with the supplier, it was discovered that due to the detail involved in the EME Horse, a lapel pin could only be produced in a metallic finish (no colour).  Also, the buttons are available with either a pin back or a magnetic backing, not both.
	

	25.
The BOD members authorized the production of a pewter finished Lapel Pin for the 60th Anniversary.  All Area Reps are to canvas personnel for design options and fwd them to the EME Br Adjt’s Office NLT 30 Sep 03.  Br Adjt will contact Maj Thompson to confirm the number of buttons that were purchased for the 50th Anniversary.


Admin Note:  All design options were to be fwded NLT 20 Oct 03 vice 30 Sep 03.

  
	All 

Br Adjt

	SPORTS AWARDS

26.
A presentation with three different proposals was reviewed.  LCol Carrier reminded all members that this benefit is new and should be fair for all areas.  It was also stated that the best option must be chosen which will benefit EME Br Fund members.

27.
After discussion, it was decided eff Jan 04, all monies will be given to EME Br sponsored activities/events instead of the areas.  The breakdown will be as follows:
	

	a. LFWA Bonspiel - $400.00;

b. LFCA Bonspiel - $400.00;

c. LFAA Bonspiel - $400.00;

d. LFQA Golf - $400.00;

e. LFAA Golf - $400.00;

f. LFWA Golf - $400.00;

g. EME National Golf - $800.00; and

h. EME National Hockey - $800.00.


	

	28.
CFB Petawawa is scheduled to lose their curling facilities.  Cpl Bidal will forward any information as soon as available.


Admin Note:
Petawawa will host a curling event 15 - 18 Apr 04.


	LFCA Rep

	COL CMDT
29.
A presentation ref a gift for the Col Cmdt was given.  The BOD agreed on an appropriate gift.

30.
The Admin Cmte to coordinate completion of this project.


	Admin Cmte



	60TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

31.
A schedule of events including both EX BLUEBELL and the 60th Anniversary Celebrations 11  - 15 May 04 was presented.  The BOD agreed with the schedule of events as follows:


a.
EX BLUEBELL events will included:

(1) 11 May 04:  LEMS Working Group;


	

	(2) 12 May 04:

(a)
LEMS Working Group;

(b)
Chief Warrant Officers’ Conference; and

(c) Branch CWO Mess Dinner; and

(3) 13 May 04:

(a)
Equipment/Trade Display;

(b)
EX BLUEBELL; and

(c)
EME Officers’ Retirement Mess Dinner; and


b.
60th Anniversary Celebrations events will include:

(1) 14 May 04:

(a) Equipment/Trade Display;

(b) Sports Day; and

(c) Meet and Greet; and

(2) 15 May 04:

(a) All Ranks Pancake Breakfast;

(b) Equipment/Trade Display;

(c) Grand Opening and Dedication of the EME Heritage Room;

(d) Change of Command Parade for the Col Cmdt; and

(e) All Ranks Dance.


Admin Note:
Br Adv office has sent out a Communiqué (06/2003) with 




additional information.


	

	32.
Concerns were discussed regarding the possible lack of accommodations for members who would travel to Borden for these events.   The Br Adjt agreed that accommodations on the base are scarce but the base will be canvassed for their support.

 
	Br Adjt

	33.
A suggestion was made that each area be represented at the Col Cmdt’s Change of Command Parade.  Area Reps are to investigate if funding could be made available for a small group of members to be sent to Borden.  Admin Cmte is to investigate:

a. estimated costs to bring four members from each area; and 

b. if interest monies from GICs could be used to sponsor Jr NCOs.


	Area Reps

Admin Cmte

	34
Canopy Project.  The Canopy is completed. The outside structure was constructed by CE and the etched glass was done by Berkim Construction.  Payment has been fwd to Berkim Construction.


	

	MEMBERSHIPS
35.
Liftetime Certificates.    As of May 03, all certificates have been signed and mailed out to all lifetime members.
	

	36.
Honourary Certificates.  The certificates have been completed and are ready for presentation to honourary members.  Arrangements are to be made to present these certificates at the 60th Anniversary Celebrations. 

37.
Dues Letters.  Distribution of these letters will be held off until the dbase is updated with this year’s posting/promotion information.  It is anticipated that letters will be sent by 30 Oct 03.


	SO EME  Br Adjt

Br Adjt

	NEXT OF KIN

38.
Cpl Bidal voiced his concerns regarding a recent bereavement situation and the manner in which it was handled.  Cpl Bidal presented a proposal to clarify the term Next of Kin in the Constitution.  It was proposed that the words “Next of Kin” be changed to “immediate family” and that “immediate family” be defined as “spouse or common-law partner, child/children and or child/children of previous marriage of member and spouse.”  All members agreed to this proposal.  


Admin Note:  Constitution to be amended to read as proposed.


	Br Adjt

	MOTION FOR MEMBERSHIP

39.
A motion to nominate Capt (Ret’d) Julius Klinec for an honourary membership into the EME Br Fund was presented.  Capt (Ret’d) Klinec was a lifetime member of the EME Br Fund, and was the longest non-serving senior subaltern in the EME Association where he maintained an active role.

40.
Capt (Ret’d) Klinec realized the importance of starting an EME Museum for the maintenance of EME artifacts and in Oct 99 presented the first donation to the Friends of the Museum Account.  Since then, Capt (Ret’d) Klinec continued to show his passion for the project with financial contributions with every visit to CFB Borden.  All BOD members agreed that he should be properly acknowledged and approved the motion to make Capt (Ret’d) Julius Klinec an honourary member of the EME Br Fund.  


Admin Note: 
Capt (Ret’d) Julius Klinec passed away 26 Aug 03.  Plans are to




present the Honorary Certificate posthumously to his wife at the 




60th Anniversary Celebrations.
41.
Admin Cmte to review and present a constitutional update under honourary membership to include members who should be recognized for their efforts and acknowledge their contributions to the EME Br.


	Admin Cmte

	EME HERITAGE PROJECT

42.
EME Heritage Collection.  The EME Heritage Collection (Collection) has had much exposure over the past year with different courses at CFSEME, other EME related groups and shows at EME related events.  Recently, the Collection travelled to the 25th Annual RCEME A Reunion in Kingston where it was learned that the RCEME A also has a collection.  Sgt Beresford is in contact with the Association to have their artifacts moved to CFSEME for inclusion in the EME Heritage Collection.  Other expected donations (the Roster Medals and the Lickiss Bible) are planned for presentation on 15 May 04.


	Br Adjt

	43.
Sgt Beresford spoke on the importance of the Collection moving around to the different functions to raise awareness.  The Collection will loan items to different areas under the following guidelines:

a. items may be borrowed for a period not exceeding 90 days.  Extensions may be requested in writing through the Br Adjt Office; and

b. the requesting unit will:

(1) sign for the item(s);

(2) exercise proper care and control of the item(s); and

(3) cover any shipping and/or packaging costs.


	

	44.
EME Heritage Display Room.  During the last BOD meeting, $15K  was allocated for the initial purchase of display cabinets and mannequins, etc.  Examples of items purchased were presented.  A request for an additional $5K was presented and approved.

45.
Currently, the EME Heritage Display Room is open upon request.  It will be officially opened and dedicated on 15 May 04 during the 60th EME Anniversary Celebrations.

46.
Acquisitions.  All acquisitions and costs to date were presented.  Sgt Beresford spoke on the importance of continuing to build the Collection.  He also stated that items are becoming more popular with historical buffs and prices are increasing.  A request to increase the annual allotment amount from $1K to $2K was presented and approved.


Admin Note:
Br Adjt’s Office to maintain current files on all acquisitions and 




present an update to the BOD on an annual basis.  

47.
DA Verification.  After review of the status of the DA Verification, it was discovered that further clarification is required from the EME Heritage Project Committee before more work is done.  Concerns that the CF mandated software may be too limited in its capabilities were discussed.  The Br Adjt’s Office is investigating use of software and cataloguing processes of other Br.  CWO Dalcourt will discuss how the Armoured Corps deals with their artifacts with the new Base CWO.

48.
EME Heritage Curator Duties.  With the increase in the size of the Collection and the number of requests for displays, the EME Heritage Curator will require assistance from member(s) in every area.  A Terms of Reference (TOR) is being drafted for presentation at the next meeting.


	Br Adjt

Br Adjt

CFSTG Rep

Br Adjt

	49.
EME Heritage Collection Tasking Procedures.  Due to the growing popularity of the Collection, it is necessary that a Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) be put in place.  Requests will not be handled through the EME Heritage Curators. All requests are to be fwd in writing to the EME Br Adjt’s Office.  


	

	50.
Financial.  The new accounting system was presented and approved.  The Br Adjt Office will present all updates for the EME Heritage Project using this format.  Amounts for fund raising were questioned.  Over the past two years, the EME Heritage Curators have raised monies for acquisitions through raffles at EME events.  This initiative was well received and will continue.


	Br Adjt

	51.
Initiatives.  The following are the initiatives that both Sgts Beresford and Ferland are working on:

a. EME Branch Regimental Manual.  This is currently being written with input from Col Cmdt and CWO Vass;

b. Cataloguing and DA Verification.  The EME Br Adjt and EME Heritage Curators are talking to PPCLI regarding how they manage their DA and if they have had any difficulties;
c. Veteran Interviews.  The EME Heritage Curators have spoken with veterans at reunions, etc.  These interviews are currently being transcribed;

d. 210 AD Wksp – Camp Picton Visit.  The EME Heritage Curators visited this camp.  An article will be prepared for the EME Journal; 

e. 228 Wksp – Camp Hagersvile Visit.  The EME Heritage Curators hope to make a trip in Spring 04.  An article will be prepared for the EME Journal;

f. Naming of Rooms within Regimental Coy.  This project is ongoing.  This is an important initiative that allows all EME students to learn about the importance of the EME Br and its members; and 

g. Remembering Saint Jean de Brebeuf. The EME Heritage Curators are hoping to accomplish this by recognizing the following days:

(1) 25 Sep – Feast Day; and

(2) 19 Oct – Memorial Day.


	

	52.
EME Heritage Project Update.   The initial intent of this project was to create a museum for the 75th Anniversary but it is not yet clear whether the museum will be virtual or real.  The BOD has recognized that the EME Heritage Project must be used to preserve and protect EME heritage and memorabilia as well as make all artifacts accessible to everyone.

53.
The Br Adv spoke on the importance of planning for the 75th Anniversary and initiating a Trust Fund.  DLERM staff is currently researching the requirements to set up a Trust Fund and are looking at creating a Charter for the EME Heritage Project.  An update will be presented at the next meeting

54.
The Col Cmdt spoke on the importance of the EME Heritage Project and that we should all focus on planning for the 75th Anniversary.  The Col Cmdt would like the EME Heritage Project to create a purpose statement, which would include the following phrase: “foster pride in the Branch and its accomplishments”.


	SO EME 

Br Adv

	55.
Thanks were given to both Sgt Beresford and Sgt Ferland for their efforts.  Maj Janelle commented on the excellent display that was brought to Valcartier for EME Day and the great response from the members in Valcartier.


	

	CONSTITUTIONAL UPDATE

56.
The following amendments to the Constitution were presented and approved for change:

a.
paras 7 a. (1) and (2)  and By –Law #5 – paras 2 a. (1) and (2).  Update the  definitions of serving members for both Regular and Reserve Force components;
	

	b.
paras 7 b. (2) and By-Law #- Para 2 b. (2).   Remove the term “active duty” and replace it with “active service” which is the correct term;

c. By-Law #6 – Para 2.  Remove Phase II training (does not exist) and replace it with Phase III;

d. By-Law #6 – Paras 23-25.  Define the Membership Reward Draw that has become a benefit to the Br Fund members; and

e. By-Law #7 – Annex A.  Update the custodial agreement for borrowing EME Br artifacts and memorabilia.

57.
Maj Janelle also asked that the list of authorized satellite Kit Shops be updated.  Br Adjt will forward an e-mail requesting updated information from Area Reps.


	Br Adjt

Area Reps

	58.
Br Adv was asked about membership into the EME Br Fund for foreign officers such as the British Major who is OC Vehicle Coy (CFSEME). Concerns that the Br is missing out on the financial benefits of having civilian as members was also discussed. 

59.
Admin Cmte is to investigate the following and present at the next meeting: 

a. options to include foreign officer membership and the benefits offered to them; 

b. options to include civilian membership and the benefits offered to them; and

c. amendments to honourary memberships so that it only includes limited benefits.

  
	Admin Cmte

	BURSARY AND SCHOLARSHIP 

60.
With the increase in the number of applicants, it is necessary to amend the evaluation process for the applications.  All BOD members agreed to make the following changes to the marking scheme:


a.
add extra curricular involvements; and


b.
amend the Bursary marking Scheme as follows: 

(1) 50% - Academics;

(2)
25% - Athletics;

(3)
15%  - Community/Extra Curricular Involvement; and 

(4)
10% Economic Need.


	Admin Cmte



	61.
Concerns that the application process and marking scheme are not fair to the member whose wife is applying vice child were discussed. It is suggested that this discrepancy could be allowed for by adding another scoring criteria worth 10% for a “gut feeling” mark.  Admin Cmte to present amended version of the marking scheme at next meeting.

62.
It was noted that while reviewing the applications, some members had just joined the Branch Fund a month or two before the application deadline.   All BOD members agreed that a minimum time prerequisite must be implemented to ensure that this benefit is not being abused.  Admin Cmte to present a constitutional amendment that will reflect a minimum of a one year membership within the Br Fund before an application will be considered.


	Admin Cmte

Admin Cmte



	EME JOURNAL

63.
CFSTG funding for all Home Station Ops ceased Apr 03.  Partial funding has been received from DLERM to fund the Br Adjt and Br Admin Asst positions.  This leaves both the Graphic Design (EME Journals, Calendar, EME Web Site) and the Ops WO positions vacant.  It is to be noted that the Br Adjt’s Office cannot continue to perform all the tasks assigned to them with only these two positions. 


	

	64.
The Senate has discussed this funding situation and it was decided that other units may be called upon to perform tasks for the Br Adjt Office.  202 Wksp volunteered to produce the EME Journal but after a review of their financial situation, it was realized that they could not handle the costs either.  DLERM has found monies to produce this issue and Mr. Shiffman has been hired to produce this issue with an expected delivery date of  15 Nov 03.    


	

	65.
Initiatives such as the EME Journal are important to the Br and its esprit de corp but funding for this type of venture is becoming more difficult to justify.  It is hoped that when the EME Br falls under the Army managing authority that funding for all Home Station activities will be authorized.


	

	66.
Funding will be made available for the production of an EME Journal to celebrate the 60th Anniversary of the Br.  All BOD members are to canvas their areas for articles and/or pictures of the Col Cmdt.  All items are to be sent to the Br Adjt’s Office NLT 5 Dec 03.  The Br Adjt will send out a reminder to all BOD members.


	All

Br Adjt

	EME IN THE GOLAN

67.
An update on the status of the present UN commitment in the Golan Heights revealed that operations will probably be downsized to only MPs and Sigs by Fall 04.  The Golan has items of historical significance to the Br and a list of the items that could be repatriated back to Canada was presented.

 
	

	68.
Sgt Digger, CD, CPSM.  Sgt Digger is the Maint Pl mascot and has been for approx 13 years.  Maint Pl has maintained complete veterinarian records and this alone would guarantee him access into Canada.  Members who are currently in the Golan believe that Sgt Digger should be sent back to Canada now.  MCpl Brad Belbin has offered to bring Sgt Differ home with him.  All BOD members agreed that Sgt Digger should be brought home.


Admin Note:   WO Digger safely
arrived in Winnipeg 8 Oct 03 and is now living with 


MCpl Belbin. 


	

	69.
Christine.  Christine is a 1954 Dodge Power Wagon that was completely restored for the 25th Anniversary of Canadian participation in UNDOF (Golan Heights) in 1999.  Since the restoration, all tours continued to maintain Christine.  In order to return to Canada Christine will probably need to be dismantled for shipping purposes.  She could be sent to CFB Trenton and the Maint Coy there could be asked to reassemble her and arrange for movement to Borden.  The BOD agreed to bring her home and that she should be held in Borden with the other EME Br artifacts.  Admin Cmte is to confirm that this move will not require funding.  


	Admin Cmte

	70.
LaRose Park.  LaRose Park was named after Cpl Gregory John “Rosy” LaRose, an EME Soldier who passed away while serving in the Golan Heights.  Since the dedication, items have been added to the entrance of the park such as “Rosy” an M543-A2 Kaiser 5 ton Wrecker.  The BOD would like to save everything from LaRose Park.  If there are no costs for the movement of these items, they should be moved to Borden for inclusion in the EME Heritage Collection.  Admin Cmte is to ensure this movement of items from the Golan does not require funding and track all items.


	Admin Cmte

	71.
Major Janelle informed the BOD that SQFT will be going into Bosnia and he has received information that Bosnia may also be closing.  SQFT rep will update the BOD as information becomes available.


	

	BUDGET 2004

72.
An amended budget that includes all requested funding for year 04 was presented and approved.  The BOD discussed and agreed that the interest from the GIC will be the only money made available for repayment of the loan from the Br Fund to the EME Heritage Project.  Admin Cmte will ensure that the GIC is reinvested yearly (at original amount - $16K) and that the interest is used to repay this loan.


	Admin Cmte

	ROUND TABLE

73.
CWO Dalcourt  - CFSTG Rep. A proposal to purchase the first EME t-shirt for all QL3 students who join the Br Fund was presented.  Concerns that this may over extend the budget were voiced.  The BOD agreed that the Br Fund will support this venture.  This purchase will only be offered when a member joins the Br Fund and uses the $10.00 gift certificate.  The Br Fund will pay the remainder of the cost for a t-shirt.   CWO Dalcourt will investigate the Kit Shop price and report any effects on the budget at the next meeting.  


Admin Note:
The budget for 04 includes an estimated amount for this 




proposed benefit (estimated at $1.00 per t-shirt) 


	CFSTG Rep



	74.
Maj Janelle – LFQA Rep. This will be Maj Janelle’s last meeting.  He will be replaced by Maj Paul Fuller in Winter 04.  Maj Janelle spoke regarding the growth of the Br Fund and how people are becoming more aware of the activities and support the Br Fund is providing the Br as a whole.  All members thanked Maj Janelle for his efforts.  


	

	75.
CWO Nelson – AIRCOM Rep. Concerns of the unavailability of accoutrements and larger sized shirts from the Kit Shop were discussed.  The Admin Cmte will investigate and report on any concerns from the Kit Shop Manager.


	Admin Cmte

	76.
Lt Wile – EME Br Adjt.  The Br Adjt is still waiting for BOD members to forward all dates for the EME Calendar.  Lt Wile thanked all BOD members for all their efforts and  the help they offered to him.  No replacement to date for the EME Br Adjt.


Admin Note:
Mr. R Ratsenperger is the Br Adjt eff 29 Sep 03.


	

	77.
Col Johnston – Col Cmdt.  Col Johnston thanked all members of the BOD for their efforts and spoke on the importance of the EME Br Fund and its new initiatives.  


	

	78.
Meeting adjourned at 1645 hrs.  Next meeting will be held in Gagetown on 17 – 18 Mar 04.
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